Minutes of
The Budget Meeting
Riccall Parish Council 

held on

19th December 2022
from 7.30 p.m. at the Regen Centre
Attending: Cllrs Keen (Chairman), Morton, Dawson, Marston, Nuttall, Tatterton, Wiles and Lee.
Glenda Foster - Administration Assistant
1.   Apologies and declarations of Interest

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Adamson and Cllr Lindsay. Members considered their reasons for absence and accepted them. 
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.
2.   2022/2023 Budget
Cllr Keen thanked the lead Councillor for preparing the draft budget.

Expenditure against budget was considered for this point in the financial year.  

Cllr Dawson reported we are 66.7% through the year and 61% spent and we are currently just under budget.  
The lead Councillor explained some main items relating to underspend/overspend and points to note for the budgeted costs for 2022-2023.

· There has been an underspend in 2022-23 due to a reduction in the Clerk’s pay (6 months full pay and 6 months half pay). 

· A full time Clerk’s salary at 37 hours per week has been included in the 2023-24 budget.

· Costs for a locum Clerk had been included but were not used.

· Overspent on Rialtas costs of £2600 at the year end which had not been budgeted for. 

· Projects Account had seen a vast overspend due to unbudgeted costs of VAT £11,400, two barriers £8,000 and £8,000 for VAS signs. 

3.   Compensatory funding
It was noted that no tax base guidance had been received from SDC on this occasion and that the Lead Councillor had unsuccessfully attempted to contact the relevant staff prior to the meeting.

It was acknowledged that last year Band D Council Tax was £107.12 per month, which would be used as a baseline for any increase in the precept.
4.   2023/2024 Budget
The Riccall Parish Council budget for 2023/2024 was considered. As part of the discussion the following main points were noted:

· It was noted that the precept last year was £100,133.

· A new cost centre code ‘600’ has now been set up for the ‘Community Hub’ which will show future income/expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	· Predicted costs based on the worst outcome.
· For every extra 1% of precept income received there will be approximately £1000 less to take from reserves.
· Reserves - RPC has been advised to keep a minimum of 50% of the precept in reserves, approx £51,000, for emergencies.
· This year’s planned major projects - Community Hub purchase and start to refurbish estimated £91,000.
· Next years planned major projects - Community Hub refurbish estimated max £38,600 left to spend, lamps £30,000, CCTV £7,500.
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Accounts summary - £67,000 in project account

£65,000 in asset account
£125,000 in current account. 

Total of £257,000 in all three accounts.

It was RESOLVED to increase the precept by 3%. 

The precept would cost the average (Band D) household in Riccall £110.34 per month which would be an increase of £3.14 from the previous year. 

Precept income - £103,137.

The Chairman thanked those present and closed the meeting at 21.32.
